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       Deena Speights-Napata, M.A., Executive Director  
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August 20, 2024 
 
 
VIA CERTIFIED MAIL & REGULAR MAIL 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
ARTICLE # 7019 2280 0000 6569 4430 
 
Walgreens Pharmacy #13982 
17703 Virginia Avenue 
Hagerstown, Maryland 21740 
Attn: Rodney Lumor, R.Ph., Pharmacy Manager 
 
 RE: Permit No.  P06796 
  Case No. 24-284 
  Notice of Deficiencies, Recommended Civil Monetary Penalty, and 
  Opportunity for Hearing 
 
 
Dear Pharmacy Manager: 
 
 The Maryland Board of Pharmacy (the “Board”) conducted an annual inspection of 
Walgreens #13982 (the “Pharmacy”) on December 19, 2023, for compliance with statutes 
and regulations governing the operation of a pharmacy.  The Board’s inspection report 
indicated that the Pharmacy was not compliant with laws relating to pharmacy technician 
registration. Specifically, the Board’s inspector noted a technician on staff with a 
registration that expired on January 31, 2022 (“Technician A”).  The Pharmacy informed 
the inspector that Technician A had been performing technician duties in the pharmacy 
as a recent hire and the Pharmacy was unaware that Technician A had been previously 
registered.  The Board’s records indicate that Technician A has since become duly 
registered with the Board.   
  
 
I.  FINDINGS AND CONCLUSION 
 






